THE HARROWBY LANE SURGERY
     Patient Participation Group (PPG) Minutes 

Meeting Date – 17.05.23
Venue – Harrowby Lane Surgery, Meeting room. 
Surgery Representatives - Nicola Walker, Assistant Practice Manager 
PPG Members – Moira Chambers, Gillian Cornforth, John Anderson.
	AGENDA ITEM
	DETAILS
	ACTION

	          1
	Welcome introduction. 
Apologies received from DA, CW and JH.
Review of last meeting actions.
a) Potholes – Potholes have been repaired since the last PPG meeting. Staff and PPG members happy with the repair work. 
b) Urgent dental care in the area – NW emailed information to PPG members on 15th March following previous meeting. We raised the issues regarding the lack of urgent dental care in the area with the ICB who contacted Primary Care Dental, NHS England who confirmed that there is not a bespoke urgent or out of hours dental care service in the Grantham area for dental treatment. NHS Guidance advises patients to contact local dental practices that offer NHS dental care, alternatively patients can contact NHS 111 to find an out-of-hours dental service near them. Patients should not contact their GP practice. 
The contracts officer from Primary Care Dental informed us that the nearest urgent dental care service is Treeline dental care service or BUPA in Sleaford.

NW informed PPG members that the reception team have been updated with this information and they will inform patients when receiving dental enquiries. 

c) Telephone calls when clinicians are running late – NW reported feedback to the reception team, and they will try their best to notify patients if they are made aware that a clinician is running very behind in surgery. 

	N/A

N/A

	2
	Items by MC.
a) Ear Syringing – MC asked what services are available to patients for ear syringing. MC tried to book in at Specsavers in Grantham, but she was told there was a 4-week waiting time. Therefore, MC sourced a different provider - Correct Hearing and was offered an appointment within 1 week, however MC informed the group that they use a different technique.
NW informed PPG members that ear syringing is no longer available on the NHS contract, and this has been the case for a few years. However, patients can pay for a private service at Specsavers, which costs £55 for one/both ears. If there is no wax found on examination, they charge a reduced fee of £25. NW was unable to comment on ‘Correct hearing’ as used by MC because this is not a service known to the practice. 

b) Self-referrals – MC enquired about self-referral services for patients. NW informed the group regarding the following examples.
· Steps2change service for mild/ moderate depression, low mood and anxiety. Using the following website Self-referral: steps2change Lincolnshire (lincolnshiretalkingtherapies.nhs.uk)
· ONE YOU LINCOLNSHIRE - for stop smoking advice, weight management and alcohol support. Visit the following website Home | One You Lincolnshire
· Antenatal Services – Patients can self-refer to Grantham midwifery unit by calling 01476 464334. 
· Sexual Health Services - Patients can call and arrange an appointment at Grantham Sexual Health clinic.
The PPG group discussed that patients may not be aware of these self-referrals which are available. NW to organise a Facebook post to promote self-referrals and design an information sheet for patients in reception.
c) Citizens Advice – MC reported a positive experience with the  Citizen’s advice service in the surgery recently. MC found it very useful and spoke highly of Sara Knight, the Citizens advice advisor. MC saw observed the poster on the front door promoting the service. NW reported to the group that the Citizens advice was an additional service for patients as part of the winter pressure funding, NW to keep PPG members informed regarding further updates. 

	   N/A 

NW to action – Facebook post

N/A

	3
	Item by DA (Led by NW in DA’s absence).
Waitless app – NW informed the group that NHS Lincolnshire has introduced a Smartphone app, which is designed to help people choose the least pressured urgent and emergency care services and to understand waiting times better. HAND-OUTS PROVIDED. 
The ‘WaitLess’ app combines current waiting time, queue numbers and travel-time at urgent care facilities in the county.  This displayed information helps people make an informed decision about where to seek the fastest treatment for minor illness and injuries. Along with this, the app displays all available pharmacies in the area as an alternative treatment option.

Patients can search for ‘WaitLess’ app on their smart phone app store. NW informed the group that staff have tested this app and found it very useful. The app includes local Emergency departments and Urgent Care Centres including Grantham, Lincoln, Spalding, and Gainsborough. NW has already posted a surgery Facebook post to promote the service.
JA had concerns regarding the Lincolnshire boundary as to whether the app would work across Lincolnshire due the local Leicestershire/ Nottingham borders. PPG members to test this when out and about and feedback to the group.
	Review feedback at next meeting 

	4 
	Items by GC.
a) Good experience to share – 

GC shared a positive experience with the surgery where her requests for a face-to-face appointment were granted, she was seen Dr Mandhar and Dr Allsebrook, GC was happy with the consultations and management plans which resulted in a referral for a scan and an appointment at the diagnostic centre on Gonerby Road. GC informed the group that all these appointments were dealt with in a timely manner and overall, she was pleased with the service that she received.
b) Not so good experience with routine appointments –
GC reported problems with the appointment system because it does not allow for patients to booked in routinely for reviews if/when needed. GC reported that a family member was advised to have a follow up with a clinician following the receipt of home blood pressure readings, however the reception team were unable to book this contact at the time of the phone call. The responsibility was given to the patient to use the online contact system the following week to discuss the results further, even though the clinician has requested to review the patient. The bank holiday followed this phone call and the family member struggled to get one arranged. GC requested that we advise the patient if a request is non-urgent to save them worrying. 
NW reassured PPG members that with the ongoing changes being made to the appointment system, we are trying our best to accommodate routine bookings (if requested/authorised by a clinician) to prevent additional phone calls to the practice. This will benefit staff and patients. See below for full details regarding appointment changes. 

	NW to share positive feedback with staff

NW to share feedback with staff

	6
	Any other business 
Great news to report - We have recruited a new female GP who will be starting with the practice officially in September, we are looking forward to Dr George joining the Harrowby Lane Surgery team. 
Volunteer Walking scheme – Richard House care home in Grantham have contacted the surgery to ask if any PPG members would be interested in volunteering to help take residents for a walk. They have PPG members from other surgeries volunteering and they have found it really helpful.  
If anyone is interested, please contact Nikki on 01476 579494. 

Dementia Home Treatment Team – GC informed the PPG that the Dementia Home treatment Team is being expanded to support patients and carers to give care and support to people in their own homes and she has been asked if the surgery would be interested in having a speaker from the communications team to talk to the PPG about this. PPG agreed this would be a good idea when we have a date with a good turn out of PPG members to attend, to make it beneficial. 

	NW to provide more info at next meeting
PPG members to let NW know.

NW to consider for agenda in the future

	7
	Next meeting scheduled for –
Monday 10th July – 1.30pm


	All to attend


ACTION KEY

RED – PPG Members to consider/action.

BLUE – No action needed

GREEN – Surgery to action

